SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO SÓC TRĂNG

KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024-2025 Môn: TIẾNG ANH

ĐỀ THI CHÍNH THỨC

(Đề thi có 04 trang)

Thời gian làm bài: 90 phút, không kể thời gian phát đề

A. PRONUNCIATION (0.8 point)	
------------------------------	--

pri	imary stress in each of th	he following questions. (0.4	point)	
1.	A. begin	B. arrive	C. enjoy	D. practice
2.	A. physical	B. musical	C. potential	D. cultural
Pa	rt 2. Choose the letter A	, B, C, or D to indicate the v	vord whose underlined par	t differs from the other three
		of the following questions. ((33 3
3. ¹	A. called	B. started	C. moved	D. played
		B. children	C. chicken	D. challenge
	· _	· <u>—</u>		<u> </u>
В.	GRAMMAR - VOCA	BULARY - CONVERSATI	ON EXCHANGES (4.6 pc	oints)
Pa	ert 1. Choose the letter A	, B, C, or D to indicate the w	vord or phrase that best con	npletes each of the following
qu	estions. (4.0 points)			
5. :	Mai is going to take a tri	p to Nha Trang with her fam	ily, ?	
4	A. isn't she	B. wasn't she	C. doesn't she	D. didn't she
6.	The students	_ this website to learn Englis	sh grammar since the begin	ning of this year.
	A. are using	B. used	C. have used	D. will use
7.	While we were driving a	cross the bridge, we B. see read the Declaration of Indep	a beautiful rainbow.	
	A. were seeing	B. see	C. are seeing	D. saw
8.	President Ho Chi Minh r	read the Declaration of Indep	endence Septe	mber 2nd, 1945.
	A. by	B. on	C. for	D. in
9.	I suggested	our English by listening to r	nore podcasts on the Interne	et.
4	A. improve	B. improving	C. to improve	D. improved
10	. Bathrooms are usually	wet and slippery, so don't let	t children with	water there.
	A. play	B. played	C. to play	D. playing
11	. If I were you, I	B. played much time on TikTok.	It can be time-consuming a	nd addictive.
4	A. won't spend	B. spent	C. spend	D. wouldn't spend
12	. Phong told his mother t	hat he would have a day off		
	A. then	B. now	C. the following day	D. tomorrow
13	. Lionel Messi is the foot	tball player has	won eight Golden Ball awa	rds in his career.
	A. which	B. who	C. whom	D. whose
14	. You can go to school by	y bus, by bikeo	on foot to save energy. It dep	pends on your choice.
	A. or	B. and	C. but	D. so
15	. Scientists are still trying	g to life on othe B. turn on	r planets.	
	A. go on	B. turn on	C. look for	D. bring in
16	. Jimmy will buy	electric guitar as soon	as he has enough money.	
4	A. Ø (no article)	B. a	C. an	D. the
		see stars in the		
4	A. much	B. many to the movies by their par	C. any	D. little
18	. The children	to the movies by their par	ents last weekend.	
4	A. take	B. took	C. are taken	D. were taken
19		back to visit my hometown n		
		B. comes		D. would come
		that I have read it many		
			C. interesting	
21	. The meeting lasted about	ut five hours, so it was import	ssible for me to	_ attention to what was going
on		_		_
4	A. avoid	B. turn	C. distract	D. pay

Part 1. Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of

TAILIEUDIEUKY © 2024 Trang 1/4

A. varieties B. possibilities	C. diversities	D. minorities
33 I 4 I 4		D. Illinorities
23. Jenny met her teacher at the school gate.		
- Jenny: "Good afternoon, Miss. How are you?	"	
- Teacher: " And you?"	D V 1	
A. I'm going home	B. I'm leaving now	
C. I'm thirty years old	D. I'm fine, thank you	u
24. Nam has helped Lan fix her bike.		
- Lan: "Thank you for fixing my bike!"		
- Nam: "" A. You're right. B. Good job!	C. Well done!	D. You're welcome.
Part 2: Give the correct form of the words in		es. (0.6 point)
25, Vietnamese people go to		
(TRADITION)	pagodas to pray for the best ti	imigs on the first day of Tet.
26. Artificial Intelligence is one of the next wa	ves of technological	(DEVELOP)
27. People prefer using energy-saving light bul		
2001 copie prefer using energy saving figure out		(Leononiae)
C. READING (2.0 points)		
Part 1: Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indi	cate the correct word that best fit	ts each of the numbered blanks.
(1.0 point)		
	PIA CAKES	
In the 17th contrary Chinese immigrants h		In the control 10th control Done
In the 17th century, Chinese immigrants b Thuan, a (28) from Vung Thom (
traded Pia cakes.	Commune, Chau Thaim District,	was the first man that made and
	os in Chau Thanh District (20)	the process of making
Soc Trang now has more than 50 Pia bakerie a pia cake is similar, each bakery follows its ov		
differs from the traditional version. With plent	<u> </u>	-
egg yolks to lotus seeds, pineapples and sesa		
become a specialty of Soc Trang Province.	me, i la cakes can satisfy caston	
Currently, many enterprises have started se	lling their products both in other	areas of Vietnam and in foreign
countries like the US, Cambodia, and Germany	contributing (32)	ne economy, culture, and tourism
of Soc Trang province.	, contributing (32) th	ic economy, culture, and tourism
	C torrist	D. stuanson
28. A. foreigner29. A. ThereforeB. nativeB. However	C. tourist	D. strangerD. Because
30. A. ingredients B. However B. components	C. Though C. elements	D. additives
31. A. having B. had	C. have	D. to have
32. A. in B. on	C. nave	D. to have
Part 2. Read the following passage and answ		

Part 2. Read the following passage and answer the questions with NO MORE THAN SEVEN WORDS for each. (1.0 point)

J.K. Rowling and the Harry Potter books

J.K. Rowling, a British author, is famous for her seven-book Harry Potter series, which has sold over 500 million copies and inspired a blockbuster film franchise. Joanne Rowling was born on July 31st, 1965, in Yate, England. She chose the pen name J.K., incorporating her grandmother's name, Kathleen.

After graduating from the University of Exeter, Rowling moved to Portugal in 1990 to teach English. She later married Jorge Arantes and had a daughter, Jessica, before their divorce. Rowling then moved to Edinburgh with her daughter. While struggling as a single mother, Rowling began writing the first Harry Potter book. The idea came to her on a train in 1990.

Despite getting several rejections, Rowling finally sold her first book, *Harry Potter and the Philosopher's Stone*, for the equivalent of about \$4,000; it hit shelves in June 1997. The second book in the Harry Potter series, *Harry Potter and the Chamber of Secrets*, came out in July 1998. The third book in Rowling's series, *Harry Potter and the Prisoner of Azkaban*, hit shelves in July 1999. In July 2000, the fourth volume in the series, *Harry Potter and the Goblet of Fire*, was published and became the fastest-selling book in 24 hours ever. After a postponed release date, the fifth installment, *Harry Potter and the Order of the Phoenix*, hit bookstores in June

TAILIEUDIEUKY © 2024 Trang 2/4

2003. The sixth installment, which was released in July 2005, sold 6.9 million copies in the United States in its first 24 hours. Harry Potter and the Half-Blood Prince was the biggest opening in publishing history.

The seventh book in the Harry Potter series, Harry Potter and the Deathly Hallows was released in July 2007, marking the conclusion of the series. Rowling has no plans for more Harry Potter books, but she hasn't entirely ruled out the possibility.

(Adapted from https://www.biography.com/authors-writers/jk-rowling)

Questions

- **33.** When was J.K. Rowling born?
- **34.** How many books are there in the Harry Potter series?
- 35. Was J.K. Rowling paid more than four million dollars for her first book of the Harry Potter series? 36. How long was it from the publication of the first book to that of the last one?

37. What does the writer imply when mentioning "Rowling has no plans for more Harry Potter books"?				
D. WRITING (2.6 points)				
Part 1: Combine each pair of sentences, using the word given in brackets. (0.6 point)				
38. Long forgot to bring his raincoat. Therefore, he got wet. (BECAUSE) →				
39. Miss Jenny spoke slowly. However, I didn't understand what she was saying. (ALTHOUGH) →				
40. Don't eat too much sugar. Otherwise, you will get health problems. (IF) →				
Part 2: Rewrite the sentences in such a way that the second sentence has the same meaning as the first one. (1.0 point)				
41. Lisa began painting the picture two hours ago.				
→ Lisa has				
42. "What kind of music are you listening to now?" said Amy.				
→ Amy asked me				
43. We grew the plants in the glasshouse with much care and attention. → The plants				
44. What a pity! I can't help you now.				
→ I wish				
45. Many foreign visitors love Pho. Pho is a famous Vietnamese dish. Many				
Part 3. Rearrange the jumbled words to make meaningful sentences. (0.4 point)				
46. off/ when/ turning/ about/ electrical/ appliances/ them/ What/ not/ using/ ?/ 47. take/ She/ a/ in/ next/ campaign/ month/ will/ part/ ./				
Part 4. Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the				
following sentences. (0.6 point)				
48. My daughter is (A) <u>trying</u> to learn English (B) <u>because</u> she wants to use (C) <u>them</u> for her future (D) <u>career</u> . 49. Many people like (A) <u>living</u> (B) <u>on</u> big cities to (C) <u>get access to</u> cutting-edge technology (D) <u>and</u> a modern lifestyle.				

- 50. Amy (A) told to him that she would (B) come to see him (C) as soon as she (D) finished her work.

 HET	

TAILIEUDIEUKY © 2024 Trang 3/4

SỞ GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO SÓC TRĂNG

KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024-2025 Môn: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian làm bài: 90 phút, không kể thời gian phát đề

ĐỀ THI CHÍNH THỰC

(Đề thi có 04 trang)

1. D

2. C

3. B

4. A

5. A

6. C

7. D

8. B

9. B

10. A

11. D

12. C

13. B

14. A

15. C

16. C

17. B

18. D

19. D

20. C

21. D

22. D

23. D

24. D

25. Traditionally

26. development

27. economical

28. B

29. C

30. A

31. C

32. D

33. July 31st, 1965

34. Seven

35. No, she wasn't.

36. Ten years

37. She might not release the 8th book.

38. Long got wet because he forgot to bring his raincoat.

39. Although Miss Henny spoke slowly, I didn't understand what she was saying.

40. If you eat too much sugar, you will get health problems.

41. Lisa has been painting the picture for two hours.

42. Amy asked me what kind of music I was listening to then.

43. The plants were grown in the glasshouse with much care and attention.

44. I wish I could help you now.

45. Many foreign visitors love Pho, which is a famous Vietnamese dish.

46. What about turning off electrical appliances when not using them?

47. She will take part in a campaign next month.

48. C

49. B

TAILIEUDIEUKY © 2024 Trang 2